Betty Eskow – assignment 4 – Interview with Faculty member

Debra Goldberg and I discussed ideas related to obtaining a PhD in computer science while specializing in the area of computational biology.

To obtain a PhD in computer science, as opposed to a degree that is interdisciplinary, one needs to make a contribution consisting of new algorithms, or a large software package with functional capabilities that are original.

In obtaining a PhD, one gains a sense of independence and confidence in doing an individual research project. In contrast to industry, the PhD is more of a solo contribution, even if it is collaborative with a number of faculty advisors.  In industry, especially in interdisciplinary work, much of the time one only gets to work on some piece of a large project, whereas in a PhD thesis, one gets to think about a project in its entirety.

This brings up the question of the scope of the PhD thesis.  According to Debra, it should be about the equivalent of three publications as a rule of thumb.

That’s a very broad definition, and certainly open to interpretation. Basically, you are attempting to make an “important contribution” that stands on its own – regardless of its state of completion. The PhD thesis will almost never be “completely done” and could actually be a source of future research for many years to come.

